
Department of Human Services - Head Start Division
1227 Brady Blvd  San Antonio, TX 78207  Tel: 210-206-5500  Fax: 210-206-5529

March 26, 2024

Mr. Alfredo Huerta, Regional Program Specialist
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
Administration for Children and Families
Office of Head Start
1301 Young Street
Dallas, TX  75202

RE: Early Head Start – Child Care Partnership 2024-2025 Baseline Application 
Grant No. 06HP000255

Dear Mr. Huerta,

On Tuesday, March 26, 2024, in accordance with the Head Start requirements the Head Start 
Policy Council approved the City of San Antonio, Department of Human Services Early Head 
Start – Child Care Partnership Continuation Application for the program year August 1, 2024 to 
July 31, 2025.  

2024-2025 Early Head Start – Child Care Partnership
Funding Type Early Head Start – Child Care Partnership
Program Operations $3,298,721.00
Training and Technical 
Assistance

$64,800.00

Total Non Federal Match $840,881.00
Total Amount $4,204,402.00

Should you have questions regarding the Head Start Policy Council approval of this Continuation 
Application, please feel free to contact Ms. Audrey Jackson, Head Start Administrator at (210) 
206-5569.

Sincerely, 

Ms. Krizia Franklin
Chair, Head Start Policy Council 


